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Freedom of Information Response
Our reference:  FOI 24-1455
Responded to:  16 July 2024


Your recent request for information is replicated below, together with our response.
Regarding p.40 of this document presented to the SPA by Tom McMahon.
https://www.spa.police.uk/spa-media/1q1f1psv/item-2-7-policing-together-bi-annual-report.pdf
please see the section below. Can you please provide me with a copy of the relevant training materials as regards Scottish history, policing ethics and the role Scotland played in slavery, and the significant events over the years and their impact on policing, and the lesson on Scottish communities as outlined below. I would like to see any relevant material including slide presentations or course notes for probationers.
We Will:
• Undertake a maintenance review of all content within the staff induction by April 2024. This
will include new content for Policing Together and 2 EDI modules.
• Introduce a revised delivery model for Probationer training from May 2024. This will include
a lesson on Scottish History and the Ethics of Policing, educating on the role Scotland
played in slavery and significant events over the years and their impact on policing then and
now. There will also be a lesson on Scottish Communities including current demographic
information and any cultural barriers that exist and problems encountered.

I can advise that a search of our recording systems has identified a total of 2 pieces of correspondence in relation to your request. These have been attached separately.
As you will note some information has been redacted and is considered to be exempt in terms of the Freedom of Information (Scotland) Act 2002 (the Act).  Section 16 of the Act requires Police Scotland to provide you with a notice which:
(a) states that it holds the information, 
(b) states that it is claiming an exemption, 
(c) specifies the exemption in question and 
(d) states, if that would not be otherwise apparent, why the exemption applies. 
The exemptions that I consider to be applicable to the information requested by you are:
Section 38 (1) (b) – Personal Information
Information which would identify staff (name of individual) whose details are not in the
public domain cannot be disclosed. The release of this information to a third party would breach the requirement that exists in relation to processing personal information. 
This is an absolute exemption and does not require application of the Public Interest Test. 

If you require any further assistance, please contact us quoting the reference above.
You can request a review of this response within the next 40 working days by email or by letter (Information Management - FOI, Police Scotland, Clyde Gateway, 2 French Street, Dalmarnock, G40 4EH).  Requests must include the reason for your dissatisfaction.
If you remain dissatisfied following our review response, you can appeal to the Office of the Scottish Information Commissioner (OSIC) within 6 months - online, by email or by letter (OSIC, Kinburn Castle, Doubledykes Road, St Andrews, KY16 9DS).
Following an OSIC appeal, you can appeal to the Court of Session on a point of law only. 
This response will be added to our Disclosure Log in seven days' time.
Every effort has been taken to ensure our response is as accessible as possible. If you require this response to be provided in an alternative format, please let us know.
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